

MONTEREY PENINSULA COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD OF TRUSTEES

REGULAR MEETING WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 27, 2017

REPORTS AND PRESENTATIONS



VICE PRESIDENT OF ADVANCMENT'S REPORT TO THE MPC GOVERNING BOARD OF TRUSTEES September 27, 2017

FUNDRAISING

- 1. Total Funds Received in August 2017: \$502,793.32
- 2. **Grants:** The Office of Advancement is working with the President's Office to formalize a coordinated process for developing and submitting grant proposals on behalf of MPC. Once finalized, the process will be communicated to all faculty and staff and will help to ensure all grant projects are approved and supported appropriately.

Grant proposals currently under development: Bank of America Foundation, Wells Fargo Bank.

Pending proposals: Dunspaugh-Dalton Foundation, Community Foundation for Monterey County (Community Impact Grant), and a Title V Hispanic Serving Institutions Grant.

3. **2017 President's Circle:** This year, the President's Circle campaign is being supported by our new event, the Evening of Opportunity Gala. Donors will have the option of joining before, during, or after the event, which is described more below.

EVENTS

1. Rubber Chicken Drop Raffle & VIP Party: October 28, 2017

The Lobos Booster Club will be holding its 4th Annual Rubber Chicken Drop raffle during the October 28th football game (starts at 1pm) vs. College of the Redwoods. A VIP party will be held at noon for MPC employees, Booster Club members, and raffle ticket holders. Tickets are on sale now and can be purchased at the Foundation office!

2. Evening of Opportunity Gala: November 18, 2017

The Foundation will hold a special fundraising event the evening of Saturday, November 18, 2017 at Folktale Winery. This engaging event will feature students and interactive activities for guests to learn more about the college and inspire deeper connections between our donors and the students they support.

3. Save the Date: New Board Member Orientation AND Board & Volunteer Holiday Party: December 14, 2017

This year the New Board Member Orientation will be on Thursday December 14 from 12-4:15pm in the Large Conference Room. The incoming Trustee representative for the Foundation Board is encouraged to attend. In addition, all Trustees are invited to the Holiday Party that will be the same evening, beginning at 4:30pm at La Mirada.

COLLEGE SUPPORT

1. Faculty & Staff Advancement Awards (FASA)

The Foundation received 16 of requests totaling \$43,291.22 in the Fall FASA cycle, which closed on September 17. We have approximately \$20,000 to award this semester. Awards will be announced by October 20.

ADMINISTRATION

1. The next Foundation Board meeting will be Wednesday, October 18th.

Governing Board Report for Student Services

Presented by: Mr. Laurence Walker, Dean of Student Services September 27, 2017

Access Resource Center

- ARC has made contact with and/or visited Marina and Monterey HS regarding dual enrollment students who will require accommodations. This will necessitate the HS student registering with ARC for accommodations in MPC classes. Other district HS's are in the process of being contacted.
- ARC was involved in Lobos Day
- ARC has offered Kurzweil and Smartpen Orientation workshops to students to learn about new accommodations and technology over the past 2 weeks.

Athletics

Fall sports are competing.

Football had its home opener on September 9. The Lobos lost a hard fought contest against Foothill College 21-14. The next home game is September 30 against Merced College and will feature the Alumni BBQ and halftime recognition of former athletes.

Women's volleyball is off to a good start currently holding a 7-2 won/loss record. They played very well in a close match against Gavilan College who is ranked 8th in Northern California.

Men's soccer had tied their last four matches as they prepare to open conference play.

Coach Marcus Carroll is working with the cross country teams and had a respectable 14th place finish in the large, season opening meet at Fresno City College. Roman Munoz from King City High School had an outstanding race and finished 10th in the men's race.

The Booster Club's annual chicken drop will be held on Saturday October 28th during halftime of the Lobos football game versus College of the Redwoods. This will be the first daytime chicken drop ag kick-off is at 1pm to accommodate the travel plans for Redwoods. Tickets are available in the Foundation Office.

Education Center at Marina

- Successfully reactivated the portable classrooms: MT2, MT3, and MT4. On-going work anticipated to be completed by the end of September includes exterior lighting and crosswalk and parking lot painting in addition to downspout, gutter, and roof work. MT5 was delivered; renovation is in progress to create additional faculty work spaces. IT will also have a full-time presence and will be located in MT5.
- Working on outreach and a partnership with our neighbor, the Veteran's Transition Center for Monterey County.
- New vending machines were delivered; they include more variety (meal options) to better serve students
- Class scheduling is in progress for Spring Semester.

- Thanks to all of our partners providing increased hours and services to students at Marina including Counseling, Financial Aid, Health Services, and the Veteran's Resource Center.
- Collaboration with ASMPC in progress to provide a food pantry at Marina.

Student Success and Support Program & Student Equity

- Campus Connection: Stress Management will be held September 27th.
- Cogswell College will be visiting September 14th.
- UCSR Peer Mentor Tabling was held September 1st.
- Assessments for Spring placement began
- Parent Orientation and Information Session for AB-288 students will be held September 25th.
- Pre-Tag workshop with UCSC- September 18
- TAG Workshop will be September 20, September 29
- On Track Workshop- September 19th
- Personal Insight Workshop- September 21, September 29
- MBTI Training for Faculty and Staff- September 25-28
- CSUMB Representative Visit September 6, September 13
- Cogswell College presentation in various classes- September 13
- Fresno Pacific University Representative- September 29
- CTRC hosted a USD Info Session Webcast- September 14
- CTRC Tabling- September 11, September 22
- Evans Scholar Advocate Session- September 12 (in partnership with The Foundation)

Student Financial Services

- Awarded more students in 2017-2018 than 2016-2017 even with all of the hurdles that we were encountering with the implementation of PFAIDS
- We awarded 637 students to date compared to 628 the prior year.
- We are doing outreach for our cash for college FAFSA application season from October 1 through March 2 to all of our local feeder high schools and out of area high schools as well.

TRIO

MPC received word from the US Department of Education that it has been selected to receive funding for its Math Science Upward Bound (MSUB) grant proposal. The grant award is for MPC \$1,962,110 over the next five years. Securing the MSUB grant allows MPC to continue to host three TRIO programs: Student Support Services (SSS), Upward Bound (UB), and MSUB (MSUB). MPC has a 37 year history hosting TRIO programs: the first was SSS in 1980, followed by UB in 1989 and the MSUB in 1992.